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Research Analysis 

 

The proposed committee substitute for HB3959 expands the Oklahoma Quality Jobs Program to 

allow professional sports teams to receive quarterly rebate payments for up to five percent of 

new payrolls for the duration of the team's existence in Oklahoma. Qualifying businesses must 

submit an application to the Oklahoma Department of Commerce and have at least $10 million 

in new payrolls within one year. Rebates payments are capped at $10 million per year per team 

and will be clawed back if the team does not stay in Oklahoma for more than three years. The 

Oklahoma Tax Commission is authorized to set aside income tax revenue to pay for the incentive 

payments, which will be placed in the newly created Oklahoma Five Major Sports League 

Rebate Payment Fund. 

 

Prepared By: Quyen Do  

 

Fiscal Analysis 

 

According to the Oklahoma Department of Commerce, this measure does not create a fiscal 

impact for the Department.  

 

The Oklahoma Tax Commission has been reached out to for an impact, which is still being 

worked on. 

 

Currently, there is no fiscal impact to the state.  

 

Prepared By: Mariah Searock, House Fiscal Staff 

 

Other Considerations 

 

None. 
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